S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on 

Wednesday, 5th October 2011 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr I Jordan (Chairman), Rev D Tate, Mr D Price, Mrs M Albinson, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mrs T Banks, Mr A Evans, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk). 
           Apologies:  Mr J Smallwood and Mr H Hofmeister
Mrs Cornwell informed members that Mr Hofmeister was absent from the evenings meeting as his wife had sadly died. Members sent their condolences to Mr Hofmeister.
2. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 6th July 2011: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Jordan, seconded by Mr Price, with all members in favour, these were agreed and signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: None.  

4. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

5. To discuss the first-half year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received two printouts, one being a summary to be issued to all Parish Councillors and the other, a more detailed sheet which he would be going through section by section.  Mr Jordan then went through each item on the Monitoring Sheets and made reference to the following items: Salaries and expenses – approximately half of the budget; General admin – currently running at less than 50%, however Mr Jordan commented that the figures for Post/Stationery/Print should be read together with Computer supplies; Audit fees – Mr Jordan said that the invoices for both the Internal and External Audits had been received, comment was made that Mrs Cornwell had done well to get both Audits through without incurring additional costs. Mrs Cornwell read the report received from the Internal Auditor, Mr Marcus Van Nieuwkerk which confirmed that Mr Van Nieuwkerk had completed his inspection of the accounts for the year ended 31st March 2011, and that he had signed the Internal Audit form. The report confirmed that an extensive voucher check had taken place and all movements within the Bank Account had been traced. Mr Van Nieuwkerk did however have one suggestion to make and that was to make a separate summary sheet for each batch of items submitted as expenses by various employees, so that the expenditure can be clearly identified and kept separate from the wage payments. Mrs Cornwell confirmed that this could easily be done and would help the Internal Auditor in the future. Mrs Cornwell referred to the report which had been received from the External Auditors, Mazars. Mrs Cornwell stated that there had been no concerns, however pointed out a small item raised regarding the Assets Register. Mrs Cornwell said that the Auditors would like the Assets of the Parish Council shown on one sheet; including appropriate valuation (e.g. purchase cost, insurance value or a nominal value of £1 for Community Assets such as The Allotments, The Green and The Cemetery; Repairs & Maintenance – Comment was made that £723.22 was for the repair of the shutters at the Parish Office; Allotments – It was explained that Ken had carried out quite a lot of work over the summer, however in the winter months there would be less to do and the water would also be switched off until February time. Rentals are also due 1st October 2011; Bus shelters – none; Cemetery - Grass Maintenance figures were noted to be under budget, it was said that charges are made per cut and there has simply been less cuts required. Comment was made that the Cemetery fees are up; Churchyard – It was noted that the figure for the War Memorial has rolled over as money was allocated in last year’s budget; Footway lighting – It was confirmed that the figure for Supply and Maintenance should read £5,148.92; Repairs – No repairs are required yet although it was said that a new lighting column may be needed outside Mr Biggins house at Church Lane. Litter – OK; The Green & Open Spaces – OK, however a bill is due for the emptying of the dog waste bins. It was also confirmed that the figure of £8,250 for New Works was for the footpath across The Green and would be reimbursed from the Community Fund at the end of the year; Wootton Park – Wages are OK, however as with The Green, a bill is due for the emptying of the dog waste bins; Village Hall – OK, it was explained that the figure for the Trade Bin is an annual figure. It was also noted that with winter coming, the figure for Gas would rise. The figure of £337.90 for Insurance is a one off figure, which Mrs Cornwell had managed to achieve a saving on; Miscellaneous – The figure of £57.86 was for the refreshments at the Parish Assembly. 

Mr Jordan confirmed that the total spend for the year so far is £47,964.10 against a precept of £96,660.

Mr Jordan ran through the balances of each Bank Account and confirmed that the funds of the Parish Council currently stand at £191,728.85. All members were happy. 
Summary Sheet for Parish Council:  Mr Jordan explained that the               Summary Sheet had been prepared from the detailed Monitoring Sheets and showed the total spend to the end of September 2011.  Rev Tate proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the 1st Half Year accounts and should be put forward to the full Parish Council; this was seconded by Mrs Albinson with all in favour.

Mr Jordan commented regarding the signatories on the Bank Mandates and confirmed that they needed to be amended to include The Parish Council Chairman, Vice Chairman, the Chairman of the Finance Committee and both the Clerk of the Parish Council and the Assistant Clerk. Mr Jordan proposed that the full Parish Council accepts that the Bank Mandate is amended, this was seconded by Mr Price, with all in favour.
6. To discuss the Solar Panels proposed for the Parish Office:
Mr Jordan referred members to the circulated minutes from the subcommittee held on 30th September 2011. All members had also been provided with additional information as well as photographs of the proposed PV Panels. It was confirmed that the minutes from the subcommittee would be going to the full Parish Council meeting on October 11th 2011 for approval.
Mr Jordan confirmed that at the subcommittee meeting there were 3 proposals made, the first was to install PV Panels on to the roof of the Parish Office, the second was to use a Local Company to carry out the work and the final proposal was that Solar Savings should carry out the work. It was said that in order to benefit from the 43.3p feed in tariff, the PV Panels would need to be up and running by 31st March 2012.
Mr Gerrard stated that he would try to obtain references from Solar Savings in time for the full Parish Council meeting to be held on Tuesday 11th October.

Comments were made that two other Local Companies had provided quotes however, one Company had only recently started up in business and the other Company had quoted more money to carry out the work.

After further discussion it was suggested that expected returns could be £36,000 over 25 years. It was also said that the costs of installation may be recouped within 7 or 8 years.

An explanation was given regarding the Inverter and the Meter. It was said that the meter is capable of providing lots of different readings such as what is generated in a day or over a month.
It was felt that the Parish Council should act now in order to benefit from the 43.3p feed in tariff which expires on 31st March 2012. It was confirmed that the project could be funded from the reserves and replaced from the following year’s precept.

Mrs Cornwell informed members that she had contacted the Insurance Company regarding the possible installation of the Panels and they had informed her that there would be no problems including the PV Panels on the Buildings Insurance. It was said that a small premium increase would be payable.

Mr Jordan proposed that the Finance Committee endorses the subcommittees recommendation that Solar Savings install a 2.4killowatt system using 10 Bosch Panels, with funding to come from reserves, this was seconded by Mr Price, with one abstention all other members were in favour.

Finally, members thanked both Mrs Albinson and Mr Gerrard for their help and assistance with the project.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.50pm.
7. Date of next meeting 7pm on Wednesday, 5th January 2012 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.

5th January 2012







     Chairman
